		Approved	2/28/89 Date
MINUTES OF THE HOUSE CO	MMITTEE ONE	DUCATION	
The meeting was called to order by		Chairperson	at
#:30 <u>XXX</u> /p.m. on <u>Feb</u>	oruary 21,	, 19 <u>89</u> in room	of the Capitol.
All members were present except:			
Committee staff present:			
Conferees appearing before the committ	tee:		

Members of the Education Committee were escorted by Washburn University liaison Ms. Jeanne Hoeffer on the trolley to the campus of Washburn University.

After a brief tour of the campus by trolley the committee adjourned to a meeting room in the Student Union building where President Robert Burns and other members of the staff greeted the committee.

Mr. Mike Lopez, Vice president for student affairs, presented information related to student enrollment at Washburn. Mr. Lopez said part-time students constitute a significant segment of Washburn's enrollment and that Washburn's students are overwhelmingly Kansas state residents.

Dr. Ray Spring, Vice president for academic affairs, stated Washburn University is essentially an undergraduate program and does not duplicate other graduate programs in the state.

Chairman Crumbaker thanked Dr. Burns for inviting the Education Committee to their presentation and the meeting was adjourned.